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The Scouts have had a busy 
Summer, winning the District 
Swimming Gala, coming 3rd in the 
Bowls Competition , 4th in the 
raft race on the River Lea and 
this weekend they came 4th in 
the Scout Section of the Heavy 
Weight Camping Competition. This 
is a busy term for the Scouts 
with the District Nocturnal 
Challenge and Green Beret County 
Competition.  

Congratulations to all 6 
boys that took part in this 
year Oxley Shield 
Competition. Despite one 
of the youngest teams we 
have ever entered the 
boys did a fantastic job 
and came 3rd out of ten 
packs, narrowly missing out 
on a trophy. Earlier in the 
year the boys won the 
district Fun Run and Go-
Karts for an impressive 7th 
year running. This term 
the boys will be doing 
their Global Challenge. 
 
 

Forth Coming Events – Ware Annual Firework Display 5th November 2007 – Great Amwell Scout 
group has once again been asked to marshal this event for a very generous donation. We need 
lots of Adult support to help steward the evening. For those who have not been involved before 
your duties would be very light and mainly involve being seen to ensure a safe event for all. If 
you are interest or require further information please contact Colin Haywood 
www.familyhaywood@aol.com or phone 01920466976 

The Beavers held on to 
their title as District Tug O 
War winners. 

 

 

14th October – we will be providing refreshments at a Christmas Card Sale being held at Leaside 
Church – all profits will go towards out new HQ fund. Could as many parents as possible provide a 
plate of Cakes (home made would be nice) for the cubs to sell along with teas and coffees. 
1st November – we are holding a Christmas Shopping evening at the HQ from 7pm until 10pm. Entry 
50p – local shops and business will be running lots of stalls – all, profits will go towards the HQ fund – 
further details to follow. 
5th November – Ware Firework display – parents help required (see below) 
1st December – Ware Dickensian Evening – we will be selling ye old burgers and hot dogs help 
required. 
14th December – Santa Claus is coming to Town – Cub parents your support will be required – festive 
fun for the whole family with a serious fundraising twist – further details to follow. 

 

Would all parents and visitors please curb their speed when entering 
the car park and especially when parking on the grassed areas. With 
the darker nights and problems with our external lighting – we have 
had a couple of near misses! Thank You 

 


